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Mr Peter Pilgrim, Principal 
Term 3 Week 9 of 10                Friday 11 September 2015 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

The term is nearly over and we have another busy week ahead of us. 

On Monday 14 September, Cody and Ronan from Class 3/4 and Ellie and Mason from 
Class 5/6 will be representing our school at the Premier’s Spelling Bee Challenge Regional 
Finals that are being held in Wagga.  We wish them all the best. 

On Tuesday Classes 1/2 and 3/4 will be heading off to Tumut at 11.00 am.  They all will be 
visiting the Tumut Five Ways Art Studio to look at their work that has been entered in the 
Children’s Art and Craft Exhibition.  This exhibition will be open from Monday 14 September 
to Friday 18 September between 9.00 am and 5.00 pm.  This is a wonderful exhibition of 
children’s art from around the Tumut Shire. 

Class 1/2 and 3/4 will then split up.  1/2 will be heading to the Tumut Broom Factory and the 
Tumut Information & Tourist Centre, while 3/4 will be off to explore the Tumut Pioneer 
Museum.  They’ll all return to school for home time. 

Also on Tuesday, Class 5/6 and Mr Pilgrim will be heading down to the Adelong Falls and 
Gold Ruins to conclude their work unit of Gold.  They’ll leave at approximately 9.30 am for 
an adventurous day.  At 12.30 pm they will be joined by Class K/1 for a sausage sizzle 
lunch before returning to school for home time. 

Please note the school will be locked and closed between approximately 12.00 – 1.30pm on 
this day. 

To follow up on last week’s newsletter in regards to acceptable usage of the internet, I’m 
sending home a copy of Adelong Public School’s Internet Acceptable User Policy and 
Procedures document.  Please read this and if you need to discuss anything or if you are 
unclear on any part, please put your concerns in writing and drop them off at the office. 

Attached also to this is the Student’s Acceptable Usage of ICT and Internet Services Policy 
– Contract for students and parents to read and sign together.  Please sign these and have 
them returned to school by the end of Week 1, Term 4 please.   

On Wednesday 16 September 3/4 and 5/6 students who have been selected will be 
participating in the Tumut Gala Soccer day.  Good luck and have fun. 

Next Thursday will be our last day of Tennis 
Lessons.  All six have now been completed.  
Birdie has done another wonderful job.  Thank 
you from all of us. 
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WEEKLY SCHOOL AWARDS 

Week 8, Term 3 
CLASS MERIT AWARDS 
K/1 – Chloe; 1/2 – Grace S; 3/4 – Julie, 5/6 - Connor 
 

32 BEE CERTIFICATES  48 BEE CERTIFICATES 
Nicole and Kyle     Rosie, Jace, Ronan, Micheal and Sicily 
 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS 
K/1 – Coen; 1/2 – Micheal; 3/4 – Lachlan; 5/6 – Cody 
 

SPECIAL PRINCIPAL’S AWARD 
A Special Principal’s Award was awarded to Kiandra for her Excellence in Story Writing.  Well 
done Kiandra.  That was a great story.  She is surely a writer in the making. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING (PBL) 

SCHOOL VALUES 
 

BE RESPECTFUL  BE RESPONSIBLE 

BE SAFE    BE A LEARNER 



 

As you know, our school has been participating in the Woolworths Earn & 
Learn program. The program has now finished for this year, so a big thanks to 
everyone who supported our school.  

We're now at the important stage of the program where the Sticker Sheets are 
collected and lodged as our Earn & Learn claim. We will then be able to get new educational 
equipment for our school. The more we collect, the more we can redeem.  

So this week, please send in your Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker Sheets and any loose Earn & 
Learn stickers you may have. Remember to check your handbag, the car glove box or they may 
be stuck on the fridge. Every little bit helps.  

Thank you again for your continued support of our school. 

 

P&C and Canteen News 
Canteen Roster 
Friday 18 September:  Kerrie McDonald and Heli Alkumaa 
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS – TERM 3 – 2015 
Date 
Day Event Time Cost 

SEPTEMBER 

14 
Monday 

Premier’s Spelling Bee Regional Finals All day  

15 
Tuesday 

Class 5/6 Adelong Falls Excursion All day $3.00 

15 
Tuesday 

Class 1/2 & Class 3/4 Tumut Excursion 11.00 am – 2.00 pm  

15 
Tuesday 

Class K/1 BBQ lunch at the Adelong Falls From 12.00 pm $3.00 

16 
Wednesday 

Tumut Gala Soccer Day 
Years 3 to 6 

 
Bus levy 

$6.00 

18 
Friday 

LAST DAY OF TERM 3   

19 
Saturday 

Lanterns on the Lagoon, Tumut   

TERM 4 - 2015 
OCTOBER 

4 
Tuesday 

Students and Staff return to school   

12 
Monday 

Footsteps 5 Week Dance Program 
commences 

 TBA 

13 
Tuesday 

2016 Kinder 5 week Orientation 
Program Begins 

11.00 am – 1.45 pm  

18 Sunday to 
Friday 23 

Year 5/6 Broken Bay Camp   

DECEMBER 

2 
Wednesday 

Presentation Evening TBA  

4 
Friday 

Year 6 Farewell Dinner 
Adelong S&C Club 

 TBA 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

HOCKEY PRESENTATION 
Sunday 13 September at 12 noon 

Adelong Skate Park BBQ area 

BBQ lunch provided, BYO drinks 

PRESENTATION OF TROPHIES TO ALL TEAMS 

Hope to see you all there. 

Carinne Maher 

 

Tumut/Gundagai Bullants 
2015 Season Presentation Day 

Sunday 13th September 2015 from 11 am 
The club would like to invite players, families, friends and supporters to join them to celebrate the 

season in the relaxing surrounds of the Nargoon Woolshed, Nangus Road, Gunadgai 

A Nargoon woodfired pizza lunch will be available after the presentation. 

BYO drinks or purchase at Nargoon. 

For additional information please visit us on Facebook or via our website 
 

ADELONG TOWN LIBRARY 

BOYS vs GIRLS READING CHALLENGE 

Congratulations to the GIRLS who were the overall winners and to Julie B who was the overall 
winner as she read the most books.  Well done. 

 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY TENNIS CLINIC 
Monday 21 to Friday 25 September 2015 

Held at the Tumut Lawn Tennis Club 

Morning classes for juniors 9.00 – 10.30 am & 10.30 am – 12.00 pm 

Afternoon classes for advanced and tournament players 

1.30 – 3.00 pm 

Limited numbers per class so booking essential. 

Contact Bernadette Cahill on 6947 4968 or 0427 343 904 

Email:  birdietennis@bigpond.com  

 

 

PIANO/KEYBOARD LESSONS 
Lessons are available at the school during school hours on Mondays. 

30 minutes individual lessons for ages 6 years and up.  Lessons are conducted by an experienced 
and qualified teacher. 

Contact Vanessa Hall on 6947 6770 or 0448 609 479 
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